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Dear Parents/Carers,

It has been a pleasure to welcome all the children back again and we have been really 
impressed with how well they have all settled into their school routine. Their return to 
learning, playing together and friendships has been such a positive one. We are aware the 
children will have missed face-to-face interaction with their teachers and peers during 
lockdown and urge parents to keep in touch if they have any worries or anxieties about the 
children being back at school. To help with this, we recently sent out an email informing 
parents that we are working with a team of researchers at the University of Oxford on a 
research project calledMY-CATS. TheMY-CATSteam are testing out a new way of 
identifying and supporting young children who might benefit from help to build confidence 
andreduce the chance of problemswith anxiety, now and in the future.

We are invitingall parents/carersof children inReception, Year 1andYear 2classesto take 
part. For more information, please read below in the newsletter as we would like as many 
families as possible to be involved.

Once again, thank you for your continued support.

Yours sincerely,

Mr Queralt

 



Monday 22nd March Let's Count Day

Dress up along the theme of numbers or counting to help 

us mark National Census Day (Sun 21st) - see worksheet 

below

Thursday 1st April Non Uniform Day
Bring a donation of an easter egg for PTA Easter bingo and 

raffle - more info further on in newsletter

Thursday 1st April End of Term (Easter Break) Note: Thursday finish

Saturday 3rd May PTA Easter Bingo More info further on

Monday 19th April Return to school

19th - 30th April Big Pedal Find out more at www.bigpedal.org.uk

Monday 3rd May Bank Holiday

Thursday 13th May Group school photos Subject to change

Friday 14th May Pyjamarama Day  A day in PJs to get children reading 

Friday 28th May End of Term (May half term)

Monday 7th June Inset Day

Monday 8th June Return to school

Wednesday 7th July School Indcution Day

Wednesday 21st July End of Term Note: Wednesday finish

Dates for the Diary 

2021

PE Kits in school Please send children to school wearing PE kits on the days outlined 
below. PE will be held outdoors so please can children wear outdoor kits i.e tracksuit 
bottoms or leggings, t-shirt, hoodie or sweatshirt and trainers.

Reception Year ςTuesdays and Thursdays
Year 1 ςMondays and Thursdays
Year 2 ςWednesdays and Fridays

Just a reminder that there must be no nuts or nut products (egNutella) in packed 
lunches or snacks to protect children with serious allergies.  Thank you 



Toast at Morning Break
²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǇƭŜŀǎŜŘ ǘƻ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ōŀŎƪ aǊǎ wƻōŜǊǘǎƻƴΩǎ ¢ƻŀǎǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪ ŀǘ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ōǊŜŀƪΗ 
Children can now choose from toast or a piece of fruit, but will not be allowed to have their 
own snacks from home. All orders must be paid for on a Monday for the whole week in an 
ŜƴǾŜƭƻǇŜ ƳŀǊƪŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ όϻм ǇŜǊ ǿŜŜƪύ.  Alternatively, parents can pay half 
termly if this is easier. 

After School Clubs
Drama Club Mon 3-4pm
Arts Insight are running a drama club on a Monday afternoon and have two spaces 
available. Please contact the office for further details if you are interested in booking. 

Multisports with Premier Active
Å Monday ςreception 3-4pm
Å Tuesday ςYear 1 3-4pm
Å Thursday ςyear 2 3-4pm

Limited spaces still available. If you would like to book please visit 
https://www.premieractive.co.uk/

Please ensure you click the correct dates and year group when booking.

[ŜǘΩǎ /ƻǳƴǘ 5ŀȅΗ
¢ƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƳŀǊƪ /Ŝƴǎǳǎ 5ŀȅΣ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘƻƭŘƛƴƎ ŀ ά[ŜǘΩǎ /ƻǳƴǘ 5ŀȅέ ƛƴ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻƴ Monday 
22nd March. We have lots of counting activities planned for the children on the day and 
would also like to invite the children to dress up along the theme of numbers and 
counting. Some ideas might be:

¶ A football shirt with a number on the back
¶ An age birthday badge
¶ A t shirt with a paper number or playing cards pinned on 
¶ An old t shirt decorated with number sentences/dice/spots or objects that could be 

counted 
¶ Wear black and white and dress as a domino

¢ƻ ŦǳǊǘƘŜǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƻǳǊ Ψ[ŜǘΩǎ /ƻǳƴǘ 5ŀȅΩΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘκǊŜƴ ǘƻ Ŏƻǳƴǘ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ 
as part of their daily routine, around the house or on their way to school. You are welcome 
ǘƻ ǎŜƴŘ ƛƴ ŀƴȅ ŘǊŀǿƛƴƎǎ ƻǊ ǇƘƻǘƻǎ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŎƻǳƴǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ 
admin2332@welearn365.comso that we can share your work in assembly and on our 
school website.

https://www.premieractive.co.uk/
mailto:admin2332@welearn365.com


PTA Easter Bingo Sat 3rd April ςtickets on line this year!
On the last day of term the children will be able to come into school in non uniform in 
return for bringingan Easter Egg. These will be the prizes for the Bingo and Tombola as we 
have done before but this year all the tickets will be sold online at Eventbrite and sent home 
at the end of term.To book tickets for the Bingo or Easter Egg tombola please visit 
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/easter-bingo-tickets-146313986071

There will also be an Easter trail to do over the Easter holidays with details of that to follow.

GooddiesSchool Uniform Orders
Free deliveries into school are now available again. 
To place your order please visit https://gooddies.co.uk. 
Orders placed before midnight on the 15th of the month
will be delivered approximately the end of the month. 
Orders placed before midnight on the last day of the 
month will be delivered approximately the middle of the
following month. 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/easter-bingo-tickets-146313986071
https://gooddies.co.uk/


A Celebration Of Kindness and Community Spirit

Four new trees have been planted outside Emscote Infant School as a reminder of the 
many acts of kindness and community spirit that have helped us all throughout the 

Pandemic.

Key workers planting the trees included Nurses, Police Officers, Care Workers, Henry 
±LLL /ƘŀǊƛǘȅΣ {ǘ 9ŘƛǘƘΩǎ IƻǳǎŜΣ ¢ƘŜ DŀǇ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ /ŜƴǘǊŜΣ ǿƘƻ ǿŜǊŜ ƧƻƛƴŜŘ ōȅ ǇǳǇƛƭǎ 
ŀƴŘ ŀŘǳƭǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ 9ƳǎŎƻǘŜ LƴŦŀƴǘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ !ƭƭ {ŀƛƴǘǎΩ / ƻŦ 9 WǳƴƛƻǊ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ .ƛǎƘƻǇ 

David Evans.

Thank you to everyone who voted for their favourite trees in our online poll.

You can read more about the tree planting in the Leamington Courier on online.

https://www.warwickcourier.co.uk/news/people/warwick-schools-celebrate-kindness-
and-support-shown-by-the-community-during-the-pandemic-3160508

https://www.warwickcourier.co.uk/news/people/warwick-residents-opinions-sought-
tree-project-commemorating-community-spirit-3138188

https://www.warwickcourier.co.uk/news/people/warwick-schools-celebrate-kindness-and-support-shown-by-the-community-during-the-pandemic-3160508


Family Information Service Newsletter
In this edition of the Family Information Service newsletter there's information on a new 
child exploitation awareness campaign called Something's Not Right, child exploitation 
online workshops for parents and carers, a reminder to take part in the Census 2021 
survey to help inform decisions that shape your community, Easter activities and much 
more! https://mailchi.mp/warwickshire/family-information-service-newsletter-
1195303?e=56e08a503a

The Family Information Service is here to support you throughout lockdown and beyond 
on a range of issues. You can get in touch with us by emailingfis@warwickshire.gov.ukor 
calling01926 742274.

Parent Line -Text messaging service

Parents/Carerscan text a school nurse from their mobile phone. ChatHealth, the
school nurse messaging service, is confidential and available Monday to Friday
from 9am to 5pm. You can message for advice about general health, child
development, behaviour, toileting and emotional health and wellbeing.

Text number: 07520 619376

Free online guides to help parents feel more confident
https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/parentguides

This programme consists of four online guides that have been developed by NHS experts 
and parents using an evidence-based approach to increase the confidence of parents-to-
be, mums, dads, parents-to-be, grandparents and carers. 
The guides are on: 
ω ¦ƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ǇǊŜƎƴŀƴŎȅ 
ω ¦ƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ōŀōȅ 
ω ¦ƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ 
ω ¦ƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ǘŜŜƴŀƎŜǊΩǎ ōǊŀƛƴ 
The four online guides are FREE for Warwickshire residents using the access code BEAR. 
!ƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƎǳƛŘŜǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ ŦƭŜȄƛōƭȅΣ ŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ ǇŀŎŜΦ 9ŀŎƘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƎǳƛŘŜǎΩ 
modules takes around 15-20 minutes to complete with each guide containing several 
modules.

Raring2go! - Spring 2021 digital edition
The Spring edition is full of ideas for Easter and the coming months..
https://magazines.raring2go.co.uk/southwarwickshire/spring/

https://mailchi.mp/warwickshire/family-information-service-newsletter-1195303?e=56e08a503a
mailto:fis@warwickshire.gov.uk
https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/parentguides
https://magazines.raring2go.co.uk/southwarwickshire/spring/


Holiday Activities and Food (HAF)Programme

TheDepartment for Education(DfE) hasmade funds available to every local 
authority in England to coordinate free holiday provision, including healthy food and 
enriching activities.The programme will cover the Easter,summerand Christmas 
holidays in 2021.

The funding is for children who receive benefits-related free school meals (Reception 
to Year 11). In addition to the HAF programme,WarwickshireCounty 
Councilwill separatelybe providing the Winter Grant scheme payment to eligible 
families for the Easter holidays.

If you can answer yes to any of the following questions you may be eligible for Free 
School Meals, the HAF programme and Winter Grant Scheme:

ωIs your joint family incomeunder £16,190 per year?
ωAre you in receipt of any of thebenefits listed below?
ωIncome Support
ωIncome-based Jobseekers Allowance 
ωIncome-related Employment and Support Allowance 
ωSupport from NASS (National Asylum Support Service) under part 6 of the 
Immigration and Asylum Act 1999
ωthe guarantee element of State Pension Credit
ωChild Tax Credit (with no Working Tax Credit) with an annual income of no more 
than £16,190
ωWorking Tax Credit run-on
ωUniversal Credit.
ωAre you or your partner a member of the Armed Forces?

If you think you may be eligible for benefits-related free school meals and supporting 
schemes mentioned above please apply online at:

https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/education-learning/apply-free-school-meals

https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/education-learning/apply-free-school-meals


Emscote Infant School is working with a team of researchers at the University of Oxford 
on a research project calledMY-CATS. TheMY-CATSteam are testing out a new way of 
identifying and supporting young children who might benefit from help to build 
confidence andreduce the chance of problemswith anxiety, now and in the future.
We would like as many families as possible in these participating classesto be involved!

You can watch a short video about the project here:
MYCATS video

You can also watch a longer, more detailed video about the project here:
MYCATS parent information session

If you would like to take part, please follow the link below to complete the consent 
form and provide your contact details.
MYCATS parent consent

You will then receive an email with a link to the screening questionnaires.

https://osiresearch.org.uk/my-cats/school-information/
https://osiresearch.org.uk/my-cats/information-for-parents-and-carers/
https://redcap.medsci.ox.ac.uk/surveys/?s=KDALCHC98H





